North Shore Cottagers Association Inc.

Minutes – Annual Meeting May 30th, 2010

Twenty cottagers, 2 Executives, John Maklem, and Peter Brisley, President of High Shores Cottage Assn. in attendance.

As President Susan Adderley was unable to attend, Secretary, Ruth Hubley brought meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.

1. Elections of Officers were held.  Bill Woods nominated Jim Martin for President, seconded by Greg Hyde.  As there were no other nominees Jim Martin was confirmed as President.  Vice President Dave Sweatman had indicated to Susan Adderley that he would continue as Vice-President although not in attendance.  As there were no other nominations Dave Sweatman was confirmed as Vice President.  Ruth Hubley nominated Denny Prvu as Secretary, seconded by Gloria Taylor.  As there were no other nominees Denny Prvu was confirmed as Secretary.  Dorothy Allman advised she would continue as Treasurer for a further year and as there were no other nominees Dorothy Allman was confirmed as Treasurer.

2.  Bill Woods advised that logs were put in dam 2 weeks ago and that more concrete was added to footings.  Bill also advised that the sign is missing from the dam regarding tampering and Jim Martin advised he would get new sign for Bill to install.  Jim Martin thanked Bill Woods, John Allman and Rick Duchalski for their work at the dam.
3.  Steve Brown was not in attendance to report on the Road.  Complaints were voiced as to the condition of the road and Jim Martin advised we would be addressing this issue under New Business.

4.  Jim Martin reminded cottagers that no fertilizer should be put on lawns.  Jim also reminded cottagers to adopt a section of the road to keep our area clean.  Jim also thanked Steve Brown for hauling the toilet in the swamp and corrugated iron pipe to the dump.

5.  Jim reminded cottagers to look for copies of the Minutes of this meeting in the mailbox at the foot of Bill Woods’s driveway.  Jim also reminded everyone to observe Fire Bans and to call 454-3322 if they require information on fire bans.

6.  Ruth Hubley advised that only two ice huts were on the lake this past winter and that only temporary huts may be used and has to be removed daily.
7. Dorothy Allman advised that 14 cottagers had not paid their dues as of today.  It was suggested to the meeting by Jim Martin that those who are in arrears should be given another letter advising that if dues are unpaid they will refuse use of the road and that we could also sue them in Small Claims court.  MOTION:  Statement of Finances be approved as printed – Ruth Hubley, seconded by Gloria Taylor – Carried.

8. Peter Brisley addressed the meeting and advised that he is very interested in what is happening with the other Cottagers Associations.   He advised that their Association is happy with the way the North Shore Association is running the dam and that their Association does not want to have anything to do with it.  Jim Martin advised he has prepared a petition to be presented to the Ministry of Natural Resources confirming the cottagers wan the dam left in place.  He will be obtaining signatures from other Cottagers Associations of the lake.  Peter Brisley talked about the forming of the Head Lake Stewardship Group five years ago to address all issues on the Lake and that representatives of all the Associations are welcome.   Jim Martin spoke regarding the dam and what we will doo to keep it in shape.

9. John Maklem addressed the meeting and advised that as Lloyd Robertson will be stepping down he will be running for Councilor of Ward 2.  He gave some of his background, advising he has been a Cottagers/Resident since 1957, was Councilor ad then Reeve for Bexley County prior to amalgamation and his working background is Accountancy.  He advised he fully supports our dam.
NEW BUSINESS:  A) Jim Martin discussed increasing cottager’s dues as it has been well over 20 years since the last increase.  Jim spoke to members regarding problems of road.  Marilee Wilson suggested speaking to Lloyd Robertson to get pricing for additional grading.

MOTION:  Increase to $120.00 per year – Greg Hyde, seconded by Bill Gowland – Carried.
MOTION:  a)  Cottagers due are due by May 31st of the year in the amount of $120.00 and after May 31 dues will e charged at $150.00 – John Allman, seconded by Greg Hyde – Carried.

b) Bill Woods advised bridge needs painting, Bill Gowland pointed out problems with repainting as we would have to catch all the debris scraped from the bridge to avoid environmental issues.  Bill Gowland also pointed out that the undercoat paint is lead based but will prevent rust so should not be removed.  The boards are breaking away for the abutments also.  Bill Woods and Jim Martin agreed to do a report on condition of bridge.
c) Jim Martin reminded meeting not to dump brush and branches at side of road but take them further into the bush to discourage outside cottagers from coming in with trailer loads and dumping at side of roads.  This will avoid creating more eye-sores on road.

d) Jim Martin will be trying to update e-mail addresses and would appreciate your co-operation.

e) Jim reminded the Meeting that there is no fishing from the bridge or abutments and he will be looking to obtaining better signs.  Jim also will look into obtaining speed signs to be posted prior to bridge to reduce speeding.

f) Jim suggested that future meetings be held at one of the cottager’s homes/garages and those in attendance agreed.  It is hoped that more cottagers will attend if closer.  Jim will announce date of next meeting and venue in the annual letter in January, 2011.

g) Bill Woods thanked Ruth Hubley, outgoing Secretary, for all her work on behalf of the association.

MOTION:  Thank you and Thinking of you card to be sent to Susan Adderley for her excellent tenure as President. Ruth Hubley to send.  Bill Gowland, seconded by Joy Smith.  Carried.

Motion to adjourn by Greg Hyde at 11:20 a.m. - carried.

